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k:hange, the Only Constant

As | sit here waiting on Ida and still have power, we have made some changes at the club. Let
me start by saying Thank You to Pauline Marques for taking on the task of getting Spyglass out,
I'm sure everyone has missed the monthly newsletter.

We replaced the keg cooler and added a new wine cooler behind the bar. Thanks to all those
that helped with that ordeal, Wayne Sewing. Tom Smith, Carol Perret, Rene Marques and Mark
Phillips.

If you have been to the club this past week you may have noticed the patio has a fresh coat of
paint on the rails, the life rings have been repainted, the deck has a new coating and there are
lights around the perimeter. Thanks to Rene & Pauline Margues, Mark & Linda Phillips and Kyle
Bowser.

Inside, the bar area has a fresh coat of paint thanks too Rene Marques, Mark Phillips, Herb Sale
and their Supervisor Linda Phillips. The dining room will receive some fresh paint as soon as we
recover from lda and the plagues and awards will be rehung.

Thanks to you all, everything is looking nice.

The replacement cost of the dining room A/C was approved at the Special General Membership
Meeting and will be replaced.

On another note, the Nomination Board is working on next years’ Board of Directors. The
Committee consist of Wayne Sewing, Tom Smith, Dick Almos, Steve Jones and Kyle Bowser. If
you are interested in being on the Board please let one of them know so they can get you on
the Ballot. Elections will be held during the General Membership Meeting in October.

Sunday Burgers has been well received, if you haven't enjoyed a Sunday Burger, a glorious

sunset come out and join us. It's a nice way to windup the weekend.

Due to lda we had to cancel/postpone our Luau Party. We will work on getting that

rescheduled.

TYC is the host club for the LPRC races in October. That means we will be hosting the other
yacht clubs here in the lake after a race on Saturday from New Orleans Yacht Club to TYC and
then on Sunday we will be hosting three buoy races and the Awards Ceremony afterwards.
Stay tuned for more details.

| hope this letter finds everyone safe and secure,
Your Commodore,

Frank
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As many of you can see, there has been a lot going on around our club. We have
replaced the draft beer cooler, and we now have a separate wine cooler. We

have obtained all the bids for a new air condition unit for the back room. After
all the work is done inside, we will be having the carpets cleaned.

Wayne Jablonowski has cleaned up and organized the accounting office. It
really looks great.

Mark and Rene have cleaned, painted and put an epoxy on the outside patio
floor.

Mark, Linda, Rene and Herb have painted inside the club.

Linda has cleaned all the windows inside and out.

Tom Smith has repaired some plumbing issues in bathroom and kitchen.

Carol and Wayne have replaced the locks and repaired a wall in the bathrooms.

Carol and | removed all the beer, cleaned out the bottom of the beer cooler and
installed a grate at bottom so that the beer is not sitting in the sludge.

Kyle has decorated our patio with lights, which we can program for different
occasions.

| would like to give special thanks to Jennifer for stepping up to the plate and
helping with some of the duties of a manager. She has been taking care of all
rentals, scheduling the employees and helping with weekly inventory orders.
We have just hired another bartender; please join me in welcoming Briana.

Please join me in thanking these individuals for all their hard work.

| would also like to thank Pauline Marques for the amount of hard work she is
putting in to get us our Spyglass back.




ENTERTAINMENT:

Well, | thought the article | would write would
be all about our Big Luau Party and the fun we
had but IDA had other plans™~! YIKES!!!

No worries, this won’t stop us. Our Luau will be
rescheduled. We will come back with more
Entertainment ideas and plans for our near
future. Sunday Funday, Football parties, Tasty
Thirsty Thursday and more.

On a serious note, | hope and pray that
everyone made it through the hurricane safe
and sound with minimal damage. Sadly, | know
there were many that were not as fortunate as
others. May God be with them.

There are some resources | did find on my
phone that were helpful in giving out much
needed information while TV, internet and

power were out. These are face book pages:




What's going on in Slidell, Curbside eats and

Gulf Coast updates.

They posted alerts concerning weather and
news updates, sources for food distribution,
restaurants open, Grocery stores open, Power
updates, Gasoline availability locations and
(POD) Point of Distribution areas passing out
water, tarps, food boxes and meals. There
were so many stepping up and feeding our
community.

| also found out that The First Baptist Church
(4141 Pontchartrain Dr Slidell LA) had available
resources to help with cutting up trees and
debris in yards for anyone that needed help as
well as passing out cooked meals daily. This is
such a wonderful selfless thing these people
were doing during this time. These were

church members helping our community.




When we find ourselves in this situation again it

Is something to remember for sources of

information.

| cannot say enough about all the lineman and
first responders that were here and helped so
many during the hurricane. May God bless
them all™!

And lastly God bless the neighbors of Slidell
who went out of their way to check on each
other. The hands of the community reaching
out to each other. It should be an
encouragement and inspiration to all of us....a
reminder that we are not alone during hard
times.

God Bless

Linda Phillips



TYC Racing

With summer hopefully winding down and Autumn approaching, so is our
Wednesday Night Fall Racing Series. Hurricane Ida disrupted our Skipper’s
meeting which should have taken place on September 1¥. Nonetheless,
racing will resume this Wednesday, September 8" and will consist of six
weeks of racing. Anyone interested should plan to be at the club or on the
water for 6 pm for a 7:00 start. Depending on the number of participants,
we could have both spinnaker and non-spinnaker classes. This year, as was
last, has had one thing after another disrupt our racing schedule. That being
said, let’s try to put some normalcy back in our lives and get back out on the
water. As always, after racing we will all meet back at the club for burgers
and beer. We have not had any of our club races due to various reasons and
with time running out, perhaps we can put together a weekend to do some
makeups. We can talk about that possibility Wednesday night at the club
after the race.

Tammany Yacht Club is the host club for this year's LPRC. The Lake
Pontchartrain Racing Circuit is an annual event hosted by Southern Yacht
Club, New Orleans Yacht Club, Pontchartrain Yacht Club, Tammany Yacht
Club, and Corinthian Sailing Association. The event takes place starting
Friday, October 22™, with racing on the South Shore and a distance race on
Saturday across the lake to Bayou Liberty 2. On Saturday evening, a party
will be held at TYC which is always a fun time. It will conclude on Sunday
with racing on our side of the lake and trophy presentations back at the club
afterwards. TYC gets to host this event once every four years so please mark
your calendars for this three-day event. For more information on this year's
LPRC, visit www.saillprc.org

Hope to see many of you starting this Wednesday for fun on the water!

Kyle






Wdzy A 2 NB
[FTYyReé {02YVyS




